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Pursuant to Section 2987 of the New York Public Authorities Law, the Hudson River 
Park Trust (the “Trust”) has adopted a lobbying policy that requires the maintenance of a 
record of any and all defined “contacts” by lobbyists.  In FY 2023-24, the Trust was 
contacted several times by a lobbyist from George Artz Communications regarding plans 
for Pier 76, including requesting an observation tower use for that pier.   


